CORRECTION

Immediate Release

November 16, 2004

East Side Planning Initiative (ESPI) Report Released –

No Round Table or Public Review

Manitoba’s Minister of Conservation today announced he was in receipt of a report by the East Side Planning Initiative (ESPI) that is “the culmination of 80 meetings and hundreds of hours of discussions with people representing First Nations, Métis and non-Aboriginal communities within the east side of Lake Winnipeg”.

The contents of the ESPI report have not been reviewed by or approved by the members of the ESPI Round Table who were charged with developing the report.  Submission of the ESPI report without final review by the Round Table, and without public review is contrary to the principles of the Consultation on Sustainable Development Implementation (COSDI) report. The Doer government adopted the COSDI as policy when it came into office in 1999, and has announced it as a framework for the ESPI process.

“As a member of the ESPI round table, I have been deceived by this process. The Manitoba government must put the report out for public review. The ESPI Round Table members did not see this report in advance, and did NOT sign off on the report before its release” stated Don Sullivan, Director of the Boreal Forest Network, ESPI Round Table member.

Manitoba Wildlands, the Boreal Forest Network, and the Western Canada Wilderness Committee are urging the Manitoba government and Conservation Minister Stan Struthers to initiate a public review of this report and solicit public comments. An internal audit assessing whether recommendations are consistent with Manitoba’s public policy framework and regulatory obligations should commence immediately.

“We have been waiting since May for the ESPI working group recommendations to be made public.  There's no indication they were even used. We see nothing here to show threatened species like woodland caribou and its habitat will be protected on the East Side.” noted Ron Thiessen, Manitoba Campaign Director for the Wilderness Committee.

Despite claims to the contrary, the ESPI has not been an independent process, with the ESPI Secretariat (comprised of civil servants and coordinators hired by the government) controlling meeting agendas, budget, and the flow of information. Problems with access to information have dogged the process throughout; the various bodies of the ESPI have often been unaware of the activities of each other, and there have been huge delays in providing information generated and distributed in ESPI meetings. Currently, the ESPI web site does not include:

· Round Table meeting minutes since December 2003

· Compilation of recommendations from all participants from May 2004

· Any minutes of the meetings to review recommendations, held since June 2004

The disregard for the public, COSDI principles, and the Round Table itself demonstrated by today’s announcement is also cause for concern about the fundamental principles of the ESPI. Whether this report upholds these principles, or whether it signals an increased risk of the ESPI process becoming a development planning exercise, will require closer scrutiny of the contents of the report. 

Gaile Whelan Enns, Director of Manitoba Wildlands expressed disappointment after a preliminary examination of the ESPI report. “The written comments from Manitoba environmental organizations are not included in this 200-page report. Sadly, we are not surprised because the report (and previous drafts) often contradicts this government’s policies and commitments. Manitoba Wildlands will hold our government to its protected areas commitments, and protection standards, despite what this report has mistakenly said.” 

The Minister of Conservation has stated that the government will respond within the next 10 - 14 days, indicating which of the 102 ESPI recommendations they will be enacting. 

Manitoba environmental organizations have been actively monitoring the ESPI process since it was announced in August 2000.  Retaining the focus on the health of the Manitoba boreal forest regions as per the fundamental principles of the ESPI process has been the main goal. Future activity will include comparative analysis of the draft versions of this report, with what was released, and the decisions by Manitoba’s government regarding the recommendations released today.

View Manitoba Wildlands news items regarding the ESPI

http://manitobawildlands.org/archives_04.htm#182
http://manitobawildlands.org/archives_04.htm#135
http://manitobawildlands.org/archives_02.htm#17
View information about the ESPI from Manitoba Wildlands

http://manitobawildlands.org/lup_espi.htm
Other documents related to the ESPI not posted on http://manitobawildlands.org or the official ESPI web site are available from Manitoba Wildlands upon request. Please contact the office at 204.947.3400. 

View information about the ESPI from the Boreal Forest Network

http://www.borealnet.org/EastSideLandUsePlanningInitiative.html
View information about the ESPI from the Manitoba Chapter of the Western Canada Wilderness Committee

http://www.wildernesscommittee.mb.ca/eastshore.htm
View the Government of Manitoba ESPI web site

http://www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eastsideplan/
For access to the full set of ESPI documents used since June 2004 to arrive at this report Contact:

Gaile Whelan Enns, Director, Manitoba Wildlands

204.981-3783 (cell)

204.947.3400 (office)

Don Sullivan, Director, Boreal Forest Network

204.999.4389 (cell)

204.3081 (office)

Ron Thiessen, Manitoba Campaign Director, Wilderness Committee

204.794.4971 (cell)

204.942.9292 (office)
















